
 
 
RETIREMENT ANNOUNCEMENTS - PHYSICAL PLANT 
  
Please join all of us in Physical Plant with heart-felt congratulations and best wishes to the following 
employees upon their retirement on July 31, 2020: 
  
Theresa Caffee, Building Services Specialist II 
Theresa has officially been with Xavier for approximately nine years, but was on campus prior in a 
contractor capacity. Theresa is extremely passionate and fully embraces cura personalis as she genuinely 
has Xavier and her fellow team members at heart. Theresa is an extremely hard worker that is 
committed to getting the job done, efficiently and effectively. Having observed these qualities, it is with 
heart felt sorrow we say good-bye, but are delighted that she will be enjoying her retirement.  
  
Mark Hanlon, Executive Director, Physical Plant 
Over the past 23 years Mark has served Xavier in a variety of roles for Physical Plant.   Mark began his 
career in 1997 as a maintenance supervisor and held a variety of positions until advancing to Executive 
Director, Physical Plant.  He has provided leadership and mentorship to many during those years. Mark’s 
wisdom, dedication, expertise, and presence is valued greatly by his colleagues at Physical Plant. Mark 
has been, without question, an unsung hero at Plant and someone who will be missed by the entire 
Xavier community.  
  
Leonard Jackson, Building Services Lead 
Leonard has been a part of the Xavier community for 20 years. He has played an integral role within the 
Building Services team and Physical Plant as a whole. Over the years, he has worn many hats from 
assisting with “hotel Xavier” in the summer months, to overseeing move-in/move-outs, floor projects, 
bed bunking/removal, and assisting his team members along the way. With his laid-back demeanor and 
a can-do attitude, no work order was too difficult to complete. He would always offer you a smile and 
say: “Will do”.  Physical Plant will truly miss him. 

 


